

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

MAR 1 5 2011

THE ADMINISTRATOR

James H. Johnson Jr., Ph.D.
Chairman
National Advisory Council for Environmental Policy and Technology
Professor and Dean Emeritus
College of Engineering, Architecture and Computer Sciences
Howard University
2300 Sixth Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20059

Dear Dr. Johnson:

Toffer my sincerest appreciation to you and the National Advisory Council for Environmental Policy and Technology panel members for the considerable effort you devoted to providing NACEPT's first advice letter on work-force planning. It specifically addresses the challenges related to identifying the scientific and technical competencies necessary to fully support the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's mission today and in the future.

We at the EPA will fully review the panel's detailed recommendations, share them throughout the agency and incorporate them into our work-force planning processes. We also are eager to receive NACEPT's final report on the remaining work-force and leadership components of our charge.

Please know that we look forward to working closely with NACEPT while advancing our goal to make the EPA's work force the strongest and most effective in meeting our agency's priorities.

Should you have any questions or need additional data, please feel free to contact John Taylor, director of the Human Capital Management Division, at (202) 564-0948 or taylor.john@epa.gov.

In the meantime, I thank you once more for your fine work.

Sincerely,

Lisa P. Jackson

Internet Address (URL)

http://www.epa.gov

Recycled/Recyclable

Printed with Vegetable Oil Based Inks on 100% Postconsumer, Process Chlorine Free Recycled Paper